
Episode 29 
 
 
“Everyone is looking for you!”  
Jesus replied, “Let us go somewhere else—to the nearby villages—so that I can 
preach there also. That is why I have come.” So he travelled throughout Galilee, 
preaching in their synagogues and driving out demons. 
A man with leprosy came to him and begged him on his knees, “If you are willing, 
you can make me clean.” Filled with compassion, Jesus reached out his hand and 
touched the man. “I am willing,” he said. “Be clean!” Immediately the leprosy left 
him and he was cured. 

- Mark 1:37-42 
 
The gospel of Mark is an action packed, non-stop highlights reel of Jesus’ life. In 
just this first chapter we have John the Baptist preparing the way, Jesus’ baptism 
& temptation, the proclamation of the Gospel of God, The Kingdom of God, leading 
to Jesus calling disciples, exorcising demons, healing many, preaching in their 
synagogues and cleansing the unclean.  
 
Powerful preaching and miraculous healings in the midst of a people longing for 
transformation in their lives was bound to cause a stir, but despite the growth in 
His popularity, Jesus seems to be ready to do the unexpected. In between the 
action packed nature we can see Jesus had a clear vision of His purpose. 
 
Everyone is looking for you…let’s go somewhere else, so that I can preach. That is 
why I have come. Jesus came not just to be the solution that everyone was looking 
for, He came to show us the nature of the Father.  
 
In the hustle and bustle of starting a new ministry, which was starting to gain 
momentum, Jesus was stopped by a man with leprosy. If you are familiar with 
leprosy in the Bible, this would have meant you are unclean, looked down on by 
everyone, excluded from society. You were forced to self-isolate not just for 14 
days, but for a lifetime, barring a miracle there was no coming back.  
 
This man asks the question that many of us ask in times of struggle, “I know that 
you are able, but are you willing?” The tension at the moment is that we see the 
hurt and pain caused by sickness all around us leaving us with the same question. 
 
The only answer we have is this, that even in the midst of calling, preaching, 
healing and bringing freedom, Jesus is still filled with compassion to bring 
cleansing into your life. Whatever your challenge, whatever your question, take it 
to our compassionate King. 


